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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
MARCH 
02 FRI Mariner’s Night 6:30 PM 

07 WED Hall Association 
Dinner 
Stated Meeting 

6:00 PM 
7:00 PM 
7:30 PM 

14 WED Officer Practice 7:00 PM 

16 FRI Mariner’s Night 6:30 PM 

20 TUE Shrine Club Dinner 6:30 PM 

23 FRI Officer School of Instruction 
Gardena Lodge 

7:00 PM 

28 WED Officer Practice 
Executive Committee 

7:00 PM 
8:30 PM 

APRIL 
04 WED Hall Association 

Dinner 
Stated Meeting 

6:00 PM 
7:00 PM 
7:30 PM 

06 FRI Mariner’s Night (special 
Movie Night) 

6:30 PM 

08 SUN Grand Master’s Breakfast at 
Masonic Service Bureau 

8:00 AM 

11 WED Officer Practice 7:00 PM 

17 TUE Shrine Club Dinner 6:30 PM 

18 WED Officer Practice 7:00 PM 

20 FRI Mariner’s Night 6:30 PM 

23 MON Officer School of Instruction 
Torrance Lodge 

7:00 PM 

24 TUE Executive Committee 8:00 PM 

25 WED Eastern Star Comedy and 
Magic Club Night 
 

6:30 PM 
 

 

 

I hadn’t expected to be writing a Master’s message in this 
Trestleboard, but I am happy and honored to serve Los Angeles 
Harbor Lodge #332 in 2018. Many thanks to the brethren of the 
Lodge for trusting me with this office. I will do my best to warrant 
their trust. 

I sincerely wish Dave Bernard had been able to continue as Master, 
but personal issues made that impossible. He is a very good man, and 
we all wish him well. We had also planned to install Jeremy Chongco 
as Senior Deacon, but he has been ill, and we were not able to do so. 
Jeff Baker, our Officers Coach, is our Senior Deacon for now, but we 
are hoping Jeremy will be able to rejoin the line shortly. 

I believe everyone was pleased with the Sweetheart’s Night and the 
Installation of Officers on February 14, Valentine’s Day. Attendance 
was high, the tables were beautifully decorated, and the dinner was 
very good. Well done, R Catering Affairs! It was wonderful to have 
many of our past Lodge Sweethearts present, as well as all our other 
Sweethearts. 

The Installation was very nicely done. Many thanks to Ed Taylor for 
serving as Installing Officer, to Ron Duncan for being the Master of 
Ceremonies, and to Dick Watson for being Installing Chaplain. Ed 
gave his work from memory, and it was superb. 

We had a 1st Degree in January and a 3rd Degree in February, both 
well done. Congratulations to the Candidates and to the Officers 
participating. 

Please join us for the Lodge’s upcoming activities. We are planning 
some excellent events. The latest information will always be on the 
Lodge’s web site: www.SanPedroMasons.org 

Paul Galyean, P.M. 
Worshipful Master 
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Sunday, 8 April 
LAX Airport Hilton 

Breakfast 
HONORING 

Bruce Galloway 
Grand Master 

To obtain your ticket to this event, please call 
Shawn Donohugh at 310-850-4294 
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2018 Officers 

Paul Galyean, P.M. (Susan) 
pgalyean@gmail.com 

Master 
310-984-4733 

Joseph Aritelli-Newman 
jnewman0925@gmail.com 

Senior Warden 
310-892-1684 

Andrew McGregor 
the_drew21@yahoo.com 

Junior Warden 
310-736-0403 

Eric Langdon (Michele) 
eric_langdon@sbcglobal.net 

Treasurer 
310-831-1067 

Shawn Donohugh, P.M. (Dena) 
Secretary332@gmail.com 

Secretary 
310-850-4294 

Phillip Heiss, P.M. (Winnie) 
prheiss@verizon.net 

Chaplain 
(562) 225-2017 

Jeffrey Baker (Cindy) 
mcjeffbake@aol.com 

Senior Deacon 
310-722-5569 

David Alvarado 
arson310@yahoo.com 

Junior Deacon 
310-292-4364 

Shaun Juckes 
shaunjuckes@yahoo.com 

Marshal 
310-874-2993 

Paul Macatrao (Miriam) 
macatrao@yahoo.com 

Senior Steward 
310-408-5179 

Bob Strand 
bob.n.ca@gte.net 

Junior Steward 
562-221-1790 

Joseph Bowker, P.M. (Paula) 
joe.bowker@gmail.com 

Organist 
978-319-3406 

Bob Haynes, P.M. (Elizabeth) 
rojla2k@aol.com 

Tiler 
310-833-7203 

Jeff Baker, P.M. (Cindy) 
mcjeffbake@aol.com 

Officer’s Coach 
310-722-5569 

Ed Medina 
mekenigolf@yahoo.com 

Inspector 
562-301-2741 

MASTER MASON’S WAGES 
In most jurisdictions the Senior Warden, during meetings, repeats the phrase, 

“receive Master Mason’s wages."  Such wages help a Mason to support himself 
and family, and contribute to the relief of distressed Master Masons, their 
widows and orphans.  But what, really, are Master's Wages? 

The wages of a Master Mason can be divided into three categories: Spiritual, 
Temporal, and Personal. 

Spiritual Wages  Do you recall the first words spoken by you in a Masonic 
Lodge?  Those words were a crucial insight into the very personal and spiritual 
part of your make up.  Because it was a spontaneous and honest response, it was 
a significant examination of self, and verified and confirmed your sincere belief 
and trust in God – Master's Wages in their most unalloyed form. 

Temporal Wages  There is a very dedicated group of members in one 
Lodge, who have spent many hours on much needed repairs and cleanup work 
on the Lodge building.  These members did not spend time away from their 
families and other commitments for personal gain.  They did it for the good of 
the Lodge, its members, and Masonry in general. 

What was it that prompted these good Brothers to give of their time and 
talent, and what was their reward?  It was Master's Wages, earned through the 
satisfaction and pride in a job well done, and done for a good and beneficent 
purpose. 

Personal Wages  Master Masons, during their personal journeys, receive 
Master’s Wages in many ways – an appointment to the Lodge line, or election 
and installation as the Lodge Master, or an appointment to a Grand Lodge 
office, or even election and installation as Grand Master.  There is recognition 
for 25-year or 50-year membership, there are Masonic service awards, and there 
is the gratification felt when you are complimented on good ritual work. 

But the most important aspect of personal Master's Wages is the warm and 
altruistic feeling you get when you have been instrumental in helping another 
human being feel better about themselves, by encouraging and helping them in 
time of spiritual or physical need, thus making the world a better place for them 
and others. 

Master's Wages: a metaphor for a way of life. 

Mariner’s Nights at 6:30 PM 

Friday 2 March 
Friday 16 March 
 
Friday 6 April 
Friday 20 April 

Special Mariner’s Night – 6 April 2018 

On Friday 6 April we will have a Movie Night as a part of Mariner’s 
Night.  We will be showing the film “The Freemason” on our large 
screen television.  It’s a PG-13 murder mystery that IMDb says is “a 
thoughtful suspense thriller.” Join us for the screening! 

The Annual Feast of St. John – Friday 15 June 2018 
It’s that festive time of year when we again gather to eat, drink and be merry - it’s 
the Annual Feast of St. John!  If you’ve attended in the past, you already know this 
is an event to remember.  We are celebrating the 301st anniversary of modern 
Freemasonry!  Come and join us in all the camaraderie and frivolity as we mark this 
auspicious occasion. 

It’s our annual grand 6-course feast with the traditional 7 toasts – where we have 
fun raising money for the Grand Master’s Project.  Remember that it is a Black Tie 
event, and that you should bring that “extra cash” for the usual fines that will be 
levied by the Master. The event is open to non-Masons, but is a MEN ONLY event. 
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Greetings from the West 

As we continue to move along with the year, I first 
want to express what a great job the Officers of this 
Lodge did for our First Degree in January and our 
Third Degree in February. The 1st Degree was truly a 
wonderful night, especially hearing the excellent 
lecture from our Past Master, Ed Taylor. Our newly 
obligated Brother Garcia was very grateful for the 
evening and had a great experience in our new 
Chamber of Reflection. Our Third Degree in 
February was also a memorable one for our new 
Master Mason, Kohle Heimlich. The Degree was 
excellent. Our Officers have stepped it up this year 
with the ritual and are proud of the progress that is 
being made. 

We have some exciting events coming in the next 
few months, which we hope everyone will attend. On 
April 6th we will be having a Movie Night at our first 
Social Night in April. We will be showing “The 
Freemason,” a PG-13 murder mystery. 

We are continuing to expand our list of events which 
we hope will increase membership. As long as we 
continue to work together and support each other, we 
can accomplish anything. Let's keep up the good 
work! 

Joseph Aritelli-Newman 
Senior Warden 

Greetings from the South 

Before anything else, I want to give big 
congratulations to our newest Entered Apprentice 
Oscar Garcia and to our newest Master Mason, Kohle 
Heimlich. To Oscar, welcome to the first step in our 
beloved craft! To Kohle, welcome to full 
membership in Los Angeles Harbor Lodge! 
Congratulations as well to the Officers who did very 
good ritual work for the two Degrees. 

We are planning a First Responders Night to honor 
the men and women who provide the essential safety 
services on which we all depend. We will be inviting 
representatives of some of the local agencies, and we 
hope you can join us for this special event. More 
information to follow! 

I can’t thank the brethren enough who have helped 
me with the first dinners, Mariner’s Nights and 
events I have had so far this year while serving as 
Junior Warden, and for the tips given by brethren 
about having an efficient year as Junior Warden. Our 
events are only as successful as our teamwork and 
attendance. We’re off to a strong start, let’s keep it 
going! 

Andrew McGregor 
Junior Warden 
 

 

Annual Picnic and Fireworks Party – July 4, 2018 

Join us as we celebrate another year of Independence!  Come and watch ALL of the spectacular firework shows 
throughout the Harbor and the coastline that take place on this quintessential American holiday – Cabrillo Beach, the 
Queen Mary, Ports o’ Call, Disneyland, Huntington Beach, Newport Beach… 
We’ve got a bouncy house for the kids! 
The Lodge is supplying the complimentary hamburgers and hot dogs.  Those attending are invited to bring a pot luck 
item to share, along with their beverages of choice. 
Dinner is served at 6 PM and the spectacular firework shows throughout the harbor can be seen from our beautiful 
deck, beginning at sunset.  Bring a comfortable chair if you wish…and don’t forget to bring a warm jacket because the 
temperature on the patio can be chilly sometimes! 
Bring your family and friends!  There is plenty of free parking…and no traffic.  And it’s free!!! 

Ladies, Family & Friends are invited! 

 



 
 

L I V I N G  P A S T  M A S T E R S  
1963 JOHN D. HOLLAND 1995 ROBERT E. WHITNEY 2007 JEFFREY P. BAKER AFFILIATED PAST MASTERS 
1971 ROBERT H. HAYNES 1996 RICHARD D. WATSON 2008 JEFFREY P. BAKER 1967 PATRICK T. DONOHUGH 
1972 ANTHONY N. ENGLISH 1997 JEFFREY P. BAKER 2009 PHILLIP R. HEISS 1975 R. STEPHEN DOAN, PGM 
1977 EDWARD HOLLAND, JR. 1998 RONALD R. MOORE 2010 M. SHAWN DONOHUGH 1983 DONALD A. HULL 
1977 ROBERT R. WOLFE 1999 MICHAEL J. LOGAN 2011 RONALD E. DUNCAN, JR. 1987 STEVEN R. YOUMANS 
1986 ROBERT A. ERBACKER 2000 PHILLIP R. HEISS 2012 KENNETH M. FULLER 1988 DONALD A. HULL 
1988 PAUL H. GALYEAN 2001 RONALD R. MOORE 2013 EDWARD J. TAYLOR 1989 M. SHAWN DONOHUGH 
1989 REX S. WIEDERANDERS 2002 JEFFREY P. BAKER 2014 MICHAEL J. LOGAN 1994 DAVID E. COLBERG 
1990 MICHAEL J. LOGAN 2003 F. SCOTT CORRIGAN 2015 MICHAEL J. LOGAN 1998 JOSEPH P. BOWKER 
1992 PHILLIP R. HEISS 2004 M. SHAWN DONOHUGH 2016 RONALD E. DUNCAN, JR. 2015 DOUGLAS D. BURROWS 
1993 RICHARD D. WATSON 2005 M. SHAWN DONOHUGH 2017 MATTHEW W. STEVENS 2016 DOUGLAS D. BURROWS 
1994 MICHAEL J. LOGAN 2006 M. SHAWN DONOHUGH     

        

Los Angeles Harbor Lodge #332, F. & A.M. 
PO Box 708 
1640 West Ninth Street, San Pedro, CA 90733-0708 
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ORDER OF THE EASTERN STAR 
1ST & 3RD MONDAYS AT 7:30 PM 

ALEX BOLLMAN 310-650-6670 
ALEXANDRABOLLMAN@YAHOO.COM 
ROGER NIEDER 562-822-9837 

SANDYROGERCA@AOL.COM 
The Order of the Eastern Star is the largest 
fraternal organization in the world to which 
both men and women may belong. 
Founded on heroic conduct and moral 
values, it is open to all faiths. The stated 
purposes of the organization are: 
Charitable, Educational, Fraternal and 
Scientific. It is dedicated to love, service, 
charity and truth. 
 
 
 

JOB’S DAUGHTERS INTERNATIONAL 
2ND & 4TH SATURDAYS AT 10:00 AM 

 JUDITH LANGDON 310-892-4589 
JUDYLANGDONMUSIC@GMAIL.COM 

JEFF BAKER 310-722-5569 
MCJEFFBAKE@AOL.COM 

Job's Daughters is an organization of 
young women between the ages of 10 and 
20. It is an order that promotes fun, while 
offering life skills that teach young women 
about the importance of organization, 
leadership, service to others and 
scholarship. 
 

ORDER OF DEMOLAY 
2ND & 4TH FRIDAYS AT 7:30 PM 

MIKE LOGAN 310-702-9717 
9THST_BLUE@GMAIL.COM 

RON DUNCAN, JR. 714-476-4642 
RONDUNCANJR@GMAIL.COM 

DeMolay is an organization for young men, 
12-21 years of age, who develop 
management, leadership, and social skills 
as they participate in sports, community 
projects, and educational programs. They 
learn to grow into responsible adults of 
good moral character, providing them with 
lots of fun, companionship, and the 
opportunity to develop solid values. 
 

SPECIAL REQUEST: 
If you are a family member receiving this mailing for a member of Los Angeles Harbor Lodge, please notify 
us if this member is in the hospital or incapacitated in any way.  Thank you! 
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